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STATEMENT ON THE PASSING OF SISTER ANTONA EBO 
 

ST. LOUIS – Most Reverend Robert J. Carlson, Archbishop of St. Louis, released the following statement upon the 

death of Sister Antona Ebo, FSM: 

 

I am saddened to hear of the passing of renowned civil rights leader Sister Antona Ebo. We will miss her living example 

of working for justice in the context of our Catholic faith. 

 

I ask that the faithful of the Archdiocese of St. Louis join me in praying for the repose of the soul of Sister Ebo. Her 

family, friends, and her religious community will continue to be in our thoughts and prayers. 

 

May her soul, and the souls of all the faithful departed, rest in peace. 

Sister Ebo was one of the first African-American women to join what was then the Sisters of St. Mary, now the 

Franciscan Sisters of Mary.  She and more than 50 St. Louisans flew down to Selma, Alabama three days after the 

infamous “Bloody Sunday” when civil rights marchers were attacked on the Edmund Pettus Bridge.  
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